DH response to Owen’s email re travel costs for TOPs       21/3/11

I consulted the health care travel costs scheme team here in DH and they have replied as follows: 

"To make a reimbursement under HTCS, there does need to be a referral.  This is stipulated in the Regulations and guidance. 

However, PCTs do have some discretionary powers that would allow them to pay travel costs, or make travel arrangements on behalf of the patient, by treating the travel cost as part of the overall treatment costs.  This could extend to an escort where one is medically necessary (a companion providing emotional support to an otherwise fit and mobile patient might or might not qualify here, depending on how liberal the PCT want to be in their interpretations).  These couldn't be called, treated or reported as HTCS claims though.  The provider would need to be an NHS provider or an independent provider providing abortion services under contract to the NHS - so no self-referrals to private treatment." 

Hope this clarifies the situation. If you have any further queries, please contact Alison Tyson in the  HTCS team direct. Email address: Alison.Tyson@dh.gsi.gov.uk. 
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